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	Comments


Implementation of PRR649 could result in a decrease in ERCOT’s Control Performance Standard One (CPS1) Score and impact ERCOT reliability.  The extent of the impact, however, is not clear at this time.  Market Participants and ERCOT staff have not yet had the opportunity to fully vet and weigh the potential impact of this PRR because this PRR was posted less than 24 hours before it was granted Urgency status and recommended for approval at the February PRS meeting.  Without a proper analysis by the Reliability and Operations Subcommittee (ROS) or the Performance Disturbance Compliance Working Group (PDCWG), the effects of this PRR on reliability are unknown.
The justification given in this PRR to change the “K” factor states that the “K” factor is based on the square root of the percentage of the market providing Regulation Service, which was 65% at the time, and this computation resulted in a “K” factor of 0.81.  This justification cannot be found in the Protocols.  Since June 1, 2001, Protocol Section 6.10.5.3 (formerly titled Regulation Services Monitoring Criteria) has stated that the “K” factor was set “to provide an ERCOT wide L10 equivalent to the ERCOT wide L10 currently used by Control Areas in ERCOT.”  The initial “K” factor level was based on an analysis performed by the PDCWG and approved by the Reliability and Security Subcommittee (predecessor of the ROS) in October 2000.  It should also be noted that the amount of Qualified Scheduling Entities (QSE) participation is taken into consideration in setting the Participation Factor (PF) for each QSE.  Furthermore, the percentage of QSEs providing regulation Service has not significantly changed since this Section took effect.  Therefore, the argument that the entire market, rather than 65% of the market, is being measured by the SCE Monitoring Criteria is of questionable relevance and needs further discussion by the ROS and PDCWG.
This PRR would widen the allowable bandwidth for every QSE for every 10-minute period by 19% (from 0.81 to 1).  Examples of how a QSE’s bandwidth would change with this PRR are as follows:
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L10 with .81 

K Factor

L10 with 1.0 

K Factor

Difference

Total Deadband 

Increase

1% 8.59 10.61 2.02 4.03

2% 12.15 15.00 2.85 5.70

5% 19.22 23.72 4.51 9.02

10% 27.18 33.55 6.37 12.75

15% 33.29 41.09 7.81 15.62

20% 38.43 47.45 9.02 18.03

25% 42.97 53.05 10.08 20.16


Furthermore, when ERCOT implemented the Regulation Services Monitoring Criteria in 2003, it took six months before a majority of QSEs regularly passed this metric.  PRR525, SCE Performance and Monitoring, established the current metric.  This PRR was posted in June, 2004 and the resulting scores were fully reviewed by PDCWG and the various (sub-) committees prior to ERCOT Board approval in April of the following year.  PRR525 did not go in to effect until January 1, 2006.  At a minimum, the current SCE Monitoring Criteria should be utilized for a reasonable time frame so that its effectiveness can be evaluated before any change in the criteria is considered.
ERCOT staff, therefore, recommends that TAC remand this PRR to the ROS and the PDCWG for further review and analysis.  ERCOT does not propose any revisions to the Protocols at this time.
	Revised Proposed Protocol Language
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